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From: Austrian delegation 

To: Working Party on Frontiers/Mixed Committee 

(EU-Iceland/Liechtenstein/Norway/Switerland) 

No. prev. doc.: 7753/20 

Subject: Prolongation of the temporary reintroduction of border controls at the 
Austria border in accordance with Articles 25 and 27 of Regulation (EU) 
2016/399 on a Union Code on the rules governing the movement of 
persons across borders (Schengen Borders Code) 

  

Delegations will find attached a copy of a letter received by the General Secretariat of the Council 

on 28 May 2020 regarding the prolongation of the temporary reintroduction of border controls by 

Austria at the border with Germany, Italy, Switzerland Liechtenstein, Slovakia and Czechia 

between 1 and 15 June 2020. 
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COURTESY TRANSLATION 

Internal border controls: Developments related to "2019 new coronavirus” 

 

Dear Vice-President of the Commission! 

Dear Commissioner! 

Dear President of the European Parliament! 

Dear Secretary-General of the Council!  

Ladies and gentlemen! 

 

 

The Austrian federal government continues to permanently monitor and evaluate developments 

related to the novel corona virus (SARS-Cov-2) within the country and abroad.  

 

Austria is continuing to show a positive trend. The spread of the virus could be reduced, which 

allowed a gradual easing of certain measures. 

 

However, the current epidemiological situation in Europe and across the world remains fragile; a 

decline in the spread of the SARS-CoV-2 virus is not foreseeable in some countries. A second 

wave of infections can therefore not be excluded. 

 

The SARS-Cov-2 virus therefore continues to pose a persistent and serious threat to the Austrian 

population. It is still not possible to predict how the situation of the pandemic will develop in the 

future. 

 

Taking into account the difficulty of forecasting the epidemiological developments in Europe and 

across the world, appropriate measures at the Austrian national border are still necessary to 

prevent the cross-border spread of the pandemic in Austria and to continue to enable the gradual 

easing of certain measures. 

 

With this in mind, as the competent supreme authority of the Republic of Austria, on the basis of 

Articles 25 and 27 of Regulation (EU) 2016/399 (Schengen Borders Code), I have therefore 

ordered the extension of border controls at the Austrian national border with Germany, Italy, 

Liechtenstein, Switzerland, the Slovak Republic and the Czech Republic from 1st June until 15th 

June included. 

 

The control modalities are such that they are proportionate to the situation. 

Austria is constantly assessing the development of the epidemiological situation and these 
measures and further procedures at the internal borders are continuously coordinated with the 
neighbouring countries, taking into account the gradual approach proposed by the European 
Commission to lift internal border controls. 
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